**Collection: The Scrapbook Collection** 

Object ID: MG0434 BoxR010

<u>Title</u>: Marietta Scrapbook, 1879-1919

Dates: 1879-1919

Extent: 1 volume

Creator: Unknown

Repository: LancasterHistory (Organization)

Shelving Location: Archives South, Side 22

Scope and Content Note: Known as *The Marietta Scrapbook*, this volume contains a variety of information in newspaper clippings and magazine articles about Marietta, Columbia, and the rest of Lancaster County. The articles convey a well-rounded view of local history. Topics include education, population, crime, taxes, elections, and occupations. There are also many articles on the Pennsylvania Dutch, personal histories, crime, and genealogical information within the book. Histories for the following municipalities are included: Marietta, Christiana, Columbia, Donegal, Erie, Lancaster, Lititz, Manheim, Maytown, Mountville, Peach Bottom, Salunga, and Wrightsville.

<u>Conditions for Access</u>: Restricted access. Please use digital images and transcriptions when available. Original volume may be used by appointment only—contact Research@LancasterHistory.org prior to visit.

<u>Conditions Governing Reproductions</u>: Images have been provided for research purposes only. Please contact Research@LancasterHistory.org for a high-resolution image and permission to publish.

LancasterHistory retains the rights to the digital images and content presented. The doctrine of fair use allows limited use of copyrighted material without permission from the copyright holder. Fair use includes comment, criticism, teaching, and private scholarship. Any images and data downloaded, printed or photocopied for these purposes should provide a citation. All other uses beyond those allowed by fair use require written permission.

Permission for reproduction and/or publication must be obtained in writing from LancasterHistory.

Persons wishing to publish any material from this site must assume all responsibility for identifying and satisfying any claimants of copyright or other use restrictions. Publication fees may apply.

Language: English

Source of Acquisition: Gift of Susan Glatz Barnitz Kalb, January 1944.

# Subjects:

Clippings (Books, newspapers, etc.)

Education

Job descriptions

Lancaster County (Pa.)--History, local

Lancaster County (Pa.)--Population

Local taxation

Marietta (Pa.)

Murder

Occupations

Pennsylvania Dutch

Scrapbooks

# Search Terms:

Christiana

Clippings (Books, newspapers, etc.)

Columbia

Education

Lancaster

Lititz

Manheim

Marietta

Maytown, East Donegal Twp.

Mountville

**New Holland** 

Newspaper clippings

Peach Bottom, Fulton Twp.

Pennsylvania Germans

Salunga, West Hempfield Twp.

Scrapbooks

Wrightsville, York County, Pennsylvania

Custodial History: Previously housed in the Scrapbook Collection, Book 88.

Cataloged by CRB, October 2007.

This project was funded by the Pennsylvania Historical and Museum Commission, ME60112, 2007-2008.

Index of articles:

# Page One (Four Columns):

Column 1: School Report – "Male Secondary" and "Primary No. 2." Report dated September [ ].

Column 1: "Our Local Correspondence." Letter written 5 May 1876.

Column 2: "Words"

Column 2: "School Report." Report dated 9 February 1877.

Column 2: "Children's Party" by H.S.[ ].

Column 3: "The Insolvent Law. The Laws of the Several States Relative to Insolvency."

Column 3: "Pioneer Anniversary at Bainbridge" [The Pioneer]

Column 4: "Our Fisheries – No. 4." by Aaron Burt Grosh. Washington, D.C.

# Page Two (Four Columns):

Column 1-2: "Our Early Schools. – No. I." by Aaron Burt Grosh.

Column 2: "Farwell." Song composed by Hattie S. Leche and sung at school commencement.

Column 2-4: "Our Early Schools – No. II." by Aaron Burt Grosh.

Column 4 – Continues on Page Three: "Our Early Schools – No. III." by Aaron Burt Grosh. Washington, D.C.

#### Page Three (Four Columns):

Continues from Page Two – Column 2: "Our Early Schools – No. III." by Aaron Burt Grosh. Washington, D.C.

Column 2-4: "Our Early Schools – No. IV." by Aaron Burt Grosh. Washington, D.C.

Column 4: "Lyceum of Natural History." by [I.S.C.]

Column 4: "Lancaster's Population." circa. 1880s.

# Page Four (Four Columns):

Column 1 – Column 3: "Our Early Schools – No. V." by Aaron Burt Grosh. Washington, D.C.

Column 3 – Continues on Page Five: "Our Early Schools – No. VI." by Aaron Burt Grosh. Washington, D.C.

## Page Five (Four Columns):

Column 1 Continues from Page Four: "Our Early Schools – No. VI." by Aaron Burt Grosh. Washington, D.C.

Column 2 – Column 4: "Our Early Schools – No. VII." by Aaron Burt Grosh. Washington, D.C.

Column 4 – Continues on Page Six: "Our Early Schools – No. VIII." by Aaron Burt Grosh. Washington, D.C.

# Page Six (Four Columns):

Continues from Page Five – Column 2 : "Our Early Schools – No. VIII." by Aaron Burt Grosh. Washington, D.C.

Column 2 – Column 4: "Our Early Schools – No. IX." by Aaron Burt Grosh. Washington, D.C.

Column 4 – Continues on Page Seven: "Our Early Schools – No. XI." by Aaron Burt Grosh. Washington, D.C.

#### Page Seven (Four Columns):

Continues from Page Six – Column 2: "Our Early Schools – No. XI." by Aaron Burt Grosh. Washington, D.C.

Column 2– Column 4: "Our Early Schools – No. X." by Aaron Burt Grosh. Washington, D.C.

Column 4: "Our Public Schools." Report dated 1 October 1878.

# Page Eight (Four Columns):

Column 1-2: "Our Early Schools – No. XII." by Aaron Burt Grosh.

Column 2: "Population of Marietta."

Column 3: "Our Fisheries. – No. 4." by Aaron Burt Grosh. Washington, D.C.

Column 4: "Our Public Schools. The Two Secondary Schools Filled – Miss Leche's Salary Increased – Looking After Money Orders."

## Page Nine (Four Columns):

Column 1-2: "Boatmen and Raftmen." by Aaron Burt Grosh.

Column 3: Article about transportation revolution taking place in the Columbia-Marietta area.

Column 4 – Continues on Page Ten: "More Raftman and Lumber." by Aaron Burt Grosh. Washington, D.C.

# Page Ten (Five Columns):

Continues from Page Nine – Column 1: "More Raftman and Lumber." by Aaron Burt Grosh. Washington, D.C.

Column 1: "The Building Association"

Column 2: "Cresson Springs." by I. S. G. Correspondence of the *Marietta Ti*mes. Letter written 20 June 1878.

Column 2: "Wedding" of Major M. J. Brecht and Mary M. Wolfe. Event on 24 December [].

Column 2: Officer Election for Ashara Lodge, No. 398.

Column 3: "The First Funerals. The First Interment In Zion's Graveyard – Nearly A Row – Sweet Cake and Wine." by Aaron Burt Grosh. Written for the Marietta Times/[Published in different newspaper??].

Column 4: "Marietta Periodicals. I." by Aaron Burt Grosh. Washington, D.C. Written on 25 January 1876.

Column 5: "Corporal Jones." Letter written on 10 August 1880.

#### Page Eleven (Four Columns):

Column 1-3: "Reminiscences of Marietta." by Samuel Evans. Written for the Marietta/ [Published in a different newspaper??].

Column 4 – Continues on Page Twelve: "Marietta in its Early Days." by Samuel Evans. Columbia, PA. Written on 28 March 1880.

# Page Twelve (Four Columns):

Continues from Page Eleven – Column 2: "Marietta in its Early Days." by Samuel Evans. Columbia, PA. Written on 28 March 1880.

Column 3 – Continues on Page Thirteen: "Marietta's First Inhabitants. No. III."

## Page Thirteen (Four Columns):

Continues from Page Twelve – Column 2: Marietta's First Inhabitants. No. III."

Column 2-4: "New Haven and Waterford. A Further List of Taxables – Familiar Names."

## Page Fourteen (Four Columns):

Column 1-2: "On Beach Creek. The 'Squire's Bear Adventure." by E. K. M. Correspondence of *The New Era*. Letter written on 7 August 1878.

Column 3: "Death's Doings. Memories of the Departed. Death of Another Aged Citizen of Lancaster, Michael Barry – Tribute to the Late Geo. W. Compton." by Cole C. Nye. Millersville. Article dated 8 January 1878.

Column 4: "School History." by J.H.S. circa. 1877.

## Page Fifteen (Four Columns):

Column 1-2: "The Old Schoolmaster."

Column 3-4: "Cobler Moselmann. A Deadman Breaking and Kicking. Remarkable Scientific Experiments Upon an Executed Criminal Who Sold His Body for Five Dollars and Eat Up the Proceeds."

Column 4: "John Alcohol, My Joe." A short poem.

#### Page Sixteen (Four Columns):

Column 1: "Young Wife's Secret." by Hope Holly.

Column 2: "Another Letter from Jack Downing."

Column 2: Bank Advertisement. Dated 25 February 1874.

Column 3 – Continues on Page 17: "A Thrilling Voyage. Description of the Stormy Passage of the Steamship Pennsylvania – The Sailors' Heroism and Self-Sacrifice."

## Page Seventeen (Four Columns):

Column 1-3: "In Memoriam." A tribute that was held for fallen Union soldiers.

Column 3-4: "The School Teacher's Story." by J. Maurice Thompson.

## Page Eighteen (Four Columns):

Column 1-2:"Cobler Moselmann. A Dead Man Breathing and Kicking. Remarkable Scientific Experiments Upon an Executed Criminal Who Sold His Body for Five Dollars and Eat Up the Proceeds.

Column 3 – Continues on Page Nineteen: "To The Lakes And The Falls. An Editor's Half-Holiday – The 'Joy Bells.' Visit to the Lake City – The Schools of Eire- Lancaster to the Rear." Correspondence of the *New Eral* [Published in a different newspaper??].

## Page Nineteen (Four Columns):

Continues from Page Eighteen – Column 1: "To The Lakes And The Falls. An Editor's Half-Holiday – The 'Joy Bells.' Visit to the Lake City – The Schools of Eire- Lancaster to the Rear." Correspondence of the *New Era/* [Published in a different newspaper??].

Column 1-2: "Ventilating Nonsense. Information For All Who Breathe. Dr. John S. Billings Disposes of the Popular Nonsense That the Deadly Carbonic Acid Gas Is Heavy and Collects Near the Floor."

Column 3: "Early Memories" by Aaron Burt Grosh.

#### Page Twenty (Four Columns):

Column 1-2: "Marietta's First Inhabitants. No. IV."

Column 3: Meeting of the Botanical Section of the Academy of Natural Sciences of Philadelphia. Event on 10 November 1879.

Column 3 – Continues on Page Twenty-One: "Marietta's First Inhabitants. No. V." by Samuel Evans. Columbia. Dated 10 April 1880.

#### Page Twenty-One (Four Columns):

Continues from Page Twenty - Column 1: "Marietta's First Inhabitants. No. V." by Samuel Evans. Columbia. Dated 10 April 1880.

Column 1-3: Marietta's First Inhabitants. No. VI."

Column 3-Continues on Page Twenty-Two: "Marietta's First Inhabitants. No. VII."

# Page Twenty-Two (Four Columns):

Continues from Page Twenty-One – Column 1: "Marietta's First Inhabitants. No. VII."

Column 1-3: "Marietta's First Inhabitants. No. VIII."

Column 3: "Senator Cameron's New Home." Originally printed in the *Washington Star*.

Column 4: "Ye Olden Time." by C.H.S.

# Page Twenty-Three (Four Columns):

Column 1-2: "The War of 1812" by Samuel Evans

Column 2-4: "An Old Association." by Grantellus

#### Page Twenty-Four (Four Columns):

Column 1-2: "Pennsylvania Germans" by L.S.R.

Column 2-4: "As Others See Us. Sturdy Farmers of Lancaster Co." Correspondence from the New York Tribune.

# Page Twenty-Five (Four Columns):

Column 1- Continues on Page Twenty-Six: "Donegal in 1726." by Samuel Evans.

#### Page Twenty-Six (Four Columns):

Continues from Page Twenty-Five - Column 4: "Donegal in 1726." by Samuel Evans.

# Page Twenty-Seven (Four Columns):

Column 1- Continues on Page Twenty-Eight: "Maytown – Its Early History." by Samuel Evans.

# Page Twenty-Eight (Four Columns):

Continues from Page Twenty-Eight – Column 4: "Maytown – Its Early History." by Samuel Evans.

# Page Twenty-Nine (Four Columns):

Column 1-2: "Early Memories – II." by Aaron Burt Grosh.

Column 2-3: "Early Memories – III." by Aaron Burton Grosh.

Column 4-Continues on Page Thirty: "Early Memories – IV." by Aaron Burton Grosh.

# Page Thirty (Four Columns):

Continues from Page Twenty-Nine – Column 1: "Early Memories – IV." by Aaron Burton Grosh

Column 1-2: "Early Memories – V." by Aaron Burton Grosh.

Column 2-3: "Early Memories – VI." by Aaron Burton Grosh.

Column 3-4: "Early Memories – VII." by Aaron Burton Grosh.

#### Page Thirty-One (Four Columns):

Column 1-2: "Early Memories – VIII." by Aaron Burton Grosh.

Column 2-4: Column 2-3: "Early Memories – IX." by Aaron Burton Grosh.

Column 4- Continues on Page Thirty-Two: "Early Memories – X." by Aaron Burton Grosh.

Page Thirty-Two (Four Columns):

Continues from Page Thirty-One: "Early Memories – X." by Aaron Burton Grosh.

Column 1-3: "Early Memories – XI." by Aaron Burton Grosh.

Column 3-4: "The Marietta Blues." by Aaron Burton Grosh.

#### Page Thirty-Three (Four Columns):

Column 1-3: "Uniformed Bands: Or, Reminiscences of Marietta's Musical Associations." by "Grantellus."

Column 3-Continues on Page Thirty-Four: "Uniformed Bands: Or, Reminiscences of Marietta's Musical Associations [Continued]." by "Grantellus."

# Page Thirty-Four (Four Columns):

Continues from Page Thirty-Three - Column 2: "Uniformed Bands: Or, Reminiscences of Marietta's Musical Associations [Continued]." by "Grantellus."

Column 3: "Early Memories – X Continued" by Aaron Burton Grosh.

Column 4 – Continues on Page Thirty-Five: "Marietta's First Inhabitants. No. III." by "Grantellus."

# Page Thirty-Five (Four Columns):

Continues from Page Thirty-Four - Column 3: Marietta's First Inhabitants. No. III." by "Grantellus."

Column 3 – Continues on Page Thirty-Six: "New Haven and Waterford." by Samuel Evans. Columbia. Dated 3 April 1880.

# Page Thirty-Six (Four Columns):

Continues from Page Thirty-Six - Column 1: "New Haven and Waterford." by Samuel Evans. Columbia. Dated 3 April 1880.

Column 1-3: "Marietta's First Inhabitants. No. IV." by "Grantellus."

Column 4: "Marietta Dramatic Society." by Aaron Burton Grosh. Towson, Maryland. Dated 27 December 1883.

#### Page Thirty-Seven (Four Columns):

Column 1-2: "Clay and Fee. The Brave Pioneers for Freedom." by Samuel Evans.

Column 3-4: "Historic Ground. Tramping Over the Battlefields."

#### Page Thirty-Eight (Four Columns):

Column 1-3: "In Memoriam. Exercises of Decoration Day." Dated 31 May 1880. Published in the *Examiner and Express*.

Column 4 – Continues on Page Thirty-Nine: "Thanksgiving Day. Its Observance in Marietta – Preaching and Singing."

# Page Thirty-Nine (Four Columns):

Continues from Page Thirty-Eight - Column 1: "Thanksgiving Day. Its Observance in Marietta – Preaching and Singing."

Column 1-3: "A Glowing Tribute. Rev. J. McElmoyle on the Death of Our Deceased President [James Garfield]." Published circa. September 1881.

Column 4: "Garberia." A plant discovered by Dr. A. P. Garber, from Pennsylvania, was named after him. The plant was named Gaberia Fruticosa. Published circa 1879

Column 4: "The President [James Garfield]'s Mother Tells A Characteristic Story of Early Days."

# Page Forty (Four Columns):

Column 1- Continues on Page Forty-One: "J. Wilkes Booth's Death. The Story Told More Graphically." Published circa. 10 January or February 1880. Correspondence of the Lansing [Michigan] Republican.

#### Page Forty-One (Four Columns):

Continues from Page Forty - Column 1: "J. Wilkes Booth's Death. The Story Told More Graphically." Published circa. 10 January or February 1880.

Correspondence of the Lansing [Michigan] Republican.

Column 1-2: "The Journal of a Moravian Missionary of 1797." Published circa 1887.

Column 3-4: "Reminiscences, The 'Long, Low, Brick School-house.' on Market Street." Published 1 September 1888.

# Page Forty-Two (One Column):

Column 1: "Robert Barber, Columbia Pioneer, Taken Prisoner in Marine Service." Published in 1917.

Column 1: "Columbia: A Borough of Many Sections." Correspondence of the News Journal. Published on 4 January 1925.

#### Page Forty-Three (One Column):

Column 1: "Susquehanna Once Hiding Place Of Strange Ducks Dropped by Storm."

Column 1: "Pioneer Miner Denounced As Swindler When He Attempted to Dispose of Coal."

# Page Forty-Four (One Column):

Column 1: "Army of the Susquehanna Led by Pioneer Settlers in Famous March." and "Shears Owned By Columbia Tailor Formerly Used by Soldier-Governor." Correspondence of the [Dail]y Intelligencer. Published on 2 April 1918.

# Page Forty-Five (One Column):

Column 1: "Lincoln Highway in This County Dotted With Colonial Landmarks." by A. L. Campbell. Correspondence of the [D]aily Examiner. Published on 3 March 1913.

# Page Forty-Six (One Column):

Column 1: "Colored Population of Columbia Reviving Interest in Church Work."

Column 1: "Bear Hunting on Susquehanna River Favorite Sport of Columbia Hunters." Published on 1918.

#### Page Forty-Seven (Two Columns):

Column 1: "Memoranda on Columbia and Philadelphia Railroad, Etc." by Col. Samuel C. Wright. Correspondence of the *New Era*. Published 12 May 1917.

Column 2: "Rafting Days on the River." Correspondence of the New Era.

#### Page Forty- Eight (Blank)

#### Page Forty-Nine (Blank)

#### Page Fifty (Three Columns):

Column 1-2: "Extracts from the Journal. Lancaster in the Olden Times – How its Good People Speculated and Gambled."

Column 3: "Peach Bottom's Last Hotel Goes By Boards. Once Great Point Along River in the Rafting Days, with Five Hotels Along Stretch of a Few Miles." Published 6 April 1916.

## Page Fifty-One (One Column):

Column 1: [Store Monetary Notes] "On Demand, We Promise to Pay The Bearer [Two Dollars, One Dollar, Fifty Cents, Twenty-Five Cents, Twenty Cents, Ten Cents]/ In Merchandize, or current Bank Notes, when presented to the amount of Five Dollars,/ AT OUR STORE, IN Marietta, PENNSYLVANIA./ Marietta, July 1837."

## Page Fifty-Two (Four Columns):

Column 1-4: "Chronological. Local Events Of The Year 1878."

Column 4: "Personal." A. G. Landis visited [Lancaster?].

Column 4. "Death of James B. Wiley.

## Page Fifty-Three (Four Columns):

Column 1 – Continues on Page Fifty-Four: "Chronological. Local Events of The Year 1878."

# Page Fifty-Four (Four Columns):

Continues from Page Fifty-Four – Column 1: "Chronological. Local Events of The Year 1878."

Column 1: "An Anti-temperance Sermon." A Reverend Burckhart gave an anti-temperance sermon at a Zion Church. He argued that we should eat and drink in moderation at all times and temperance should mean moderation, not total abstinence.

Column 1: "The Longest Raft Afloat." Supposedly the longest raft "ever set afloat upon the Susquehanna" was brought down by Mr. J. M. Hanlen to Marietta.

Column 2: "The Marietta Post Office."

Column 3: "Our High School." [by I. S. Geist]

Column 3: "Whippoorwill." by I.S.Geist.

Column 3: "Columbia High School Commencement." by "Philo."

Column 3: "Old School Punishment."

Column 4: "High School" by I. S. Geist.

Column 4 – Continues on Page Fifty-Five: "Meeting of School Board."

# Page Fifty-Five (Four Columns):

Continues from Page Fifty-Five – Column 1: "Meeting of School Board."

Column 1-2: "From Marietta. Gossip and Building Associations." by [SAM].

Column 2: "Reminiscences of Lincoln."

Column 2: "Eva"

Column 3: "Glimpses of Lincoln."

Column 3: "The Lyceum."

Column 4: "The Saucer in our System. An Anecdote of Washington and Jefferson."

Column 4: "The Germantown Relief Experiment."

Column 4: "The Lyrian Concert at Marietta."

#### Page Fifty-Six (Four Columns):

Column1: "'On The Blue Ocean.' The Trip of Superintendent Lockard and Friends Down the Bay to the "Vaderland."

Column 1: "Another Account of the Sad Affair." Correspondence of the *Marietta Correspondent*.

Column 2: "Daniel Sheaffer's Execution." Correspondence of *The New Era*.

Column 3: "The Terrible Tragedy At Nissley's"

Column 4: "The Peoples League Convention." by Laus Deo.

#### Page Fifty-Seven (Four Columns):

Column 1: "Jack and Jill."

Column 2-3: "Hanging A Murderer." [Correspondence of *The New Era*?]

Column 4: "Lyceum of Natural History." by I.S.Geist.

Column 4: "Lyceum."

Column 4: "Lyceum."

# Page Fifty-Eight (Four Columns):

Column 1-2: "The Beauties of our State." by I.S.Geist.

Column 2: "School Report."

Column 3: "Captivated by Kansas." by I.S. Geist. Correspondence of the *Marietta Times*.

Column 4 – Continues on Page Fifty-Nine: "Early Reminiscences." by Grantellus.

## Page Fifty-Nine (Four Columns):

Continues from Page Fifty-Eight – Column 1: "Early Reminiscences." by Grantellus.

Column 1-2: "Reminiscences. Last Days of John C. Breckinridge."

Column 2-3: "Reminiscences. The Old Sandstone School-House." Correspondence of The New Era.

Column 4 – Continues on Page Sixty: "Manheim in 1777. The Old Home of Robert Morris."

#### Page Sixty (Four Columns):

Continues from Pager Fifty-Nine – Column 1: "Manheim in 1777. The Old Home of Robert Morris."

Column 1-2: "Pennsylvania German. Another Defense of Our Ancestors." Correspondence of the *New Era*. Published on 20 August 1878.

Column 2-3: "An Old Book. A Township Record For A Century."

Column 3: "Longevity – Ancient and Modern. A Veteran Found by the Census – 84 Years Old and a Full Hand in the Harvest Field." by R.S.P.

Column 3: "The Census. Official Population of Lancaster – A Good Many Country Districts Heard From."

Column 4: "The Census. Some Statistics of Population."

## Page Sixty-One (Four Columns):

Column 1: "The Census. Total Population of the County – People Who Have Reached Three Score Years and Ten."

Column 1-2: "Lititz. A Correct Spelling of the Name." [Published 21 ry 1880?].

Column 2-3: "Psychology. An Enthusiastic Disciple Ventilates the Subject." by M.C. Correspondence of the *Marietta Times*. Published March 1880.

Column 4: "Peggy Shippen's Diary: As In A Looking-Glass."

# Page Sixty-Two (Four Columns):

Column 1- Continues on Page Sixty-Four: "Magnolia. Reunion of Teachers, Scholars, and Patrons of the Magnolia School for the past Forty Years." Correspondence of the *Henry Republican*. Published 13 July 1882.

## Page Sixty-Three (Four Columns):

Continues from Page Sixty-Three – Continues on Page Sixty-Four: "Magnolia. Reunion of Teachers, Scholars, and Patrons of the Magnolia School for the past Forty Years." Correspondence of the *Henry Republican*. Published 13 July 1882.

## Page Sixty-Four (Four Columns):

Continues from Page Sixty-Three – Column 4: "Magnolia. Reunion of Teachers, Scholars, and Patrons of the Magnolia School for the past Forty Years." Correspondence of the *Henry Republican*. Published 13 July 1882.

#### Page Sixty-Five (One Column):

Column 1: "History of Donegal." Published July 1876.

#### Page Sixty-Six (Two Columns):

Column 1: "In Wright's Ferry Jail. James Annsley, Heir to Title and Fortune, Victim of the Greed of Avaricious Relative – Was Known as the Singing Prisoner." by A. L. Campbell. Correspondence of *The Inquirer*. Published March 1916.

Column 2: "Manor Woodchopper, Who Drank A Gallon of Whiskey A Day Was 'Red Tavern's' Best Patron./ German Doctor Who Invented Boat To Navigate Susquehanna Came to Grief./ Mountville's Oldest Civil War Veteran Takes Lively Interest in Present War." Published 13 August 1917.

# Page Sixty-Seven (Two Columns):

Column 1: "A Fact About the Bible."

Column 1: "A Hawk 1,800 Miles at Sea."

Column 1: "Columbia Pioneer's Flight On Horse To Avoid Cow Hiding By Neighbor."

Column 2: "Wrightsville Scene of First Riot When Sheriff Was Overcome By Mob." Correspondence of the *Intelligencer*. Published 11 April 1918.

#### Page Sixty-Eight (Two Columns):

Column 1: "Early Lancaster History. Irish Redemptioner of Donegal." by A. L. Campbell. Published 25 January 1925.

Column 2: "Early Lancaster History. Thrilling Escape of Columbia Pioneer." by A. L. Campbell. Published 1925.

#### Page Sixty-Nine (Two Columns):

Column 1: "Early Lancaster History. Town Named For President's Home." by A. L. Campbell. Published 15 February 1925.

Column 2: "Early Lancaster History. Perilous Ride of Susquehanna Hunter." by A. L. Campbell.

### Page Seventy (Two Columns):

Column 1: "Early Lancaster History. A Story of the American Revolution." by A. L. Campbell.

Column 2: "Early Lancaster History. Famous 'Cavalry Raid' In Lancaster." by A. L. Campbell.

# Page Seventy-One (Two Columns):

Column 1: "Odd Incidents in American History. The Underground Railway."

Column 2: "Columbia Cigar Dealer's Odd Scheme to Gain Trade in Days of Low Prices." Correspondence of the *Intelligencer*. Published 12 April 1918.

# Page Seventy-Two (One Column):

Column 1: "Wrightsville, Laden With Wonderful History, Plods Onward, A New Town With An Old One." Correspondence of *The Lancaster Daily Intelligencer*. Published 25 November 1916.

## Page Seventy-Three (Two Columns):

Column 1: "Pioneer Families on Susquehanna Slept In Boats In Middle of River./ Susquehanna Strongman A Slave Who Performed Prodigious Feats." Correspondence of the *Intelligencer*. Published 23 August 1918.

Column 2: "Forty-Nine Years Ago. The Rebel Host Was At Our Borders." Correspondence of the *New Era*. Published 27 June 1912.

# Page Seventy-Four (One Column):

Column 1: "Movement to Erect New Bridge Over Susquehanna Recalls the Former Structures at Columbia." Correspondence of the *Lancaster News Journal*. Published 1 February 1922.

# Page Seventy-Five (Two Columns):

Column 1: "Old Schools In Rapho." Correspondence of the Inquirer. Published 15 March 1919.

Column 2: "An Old Muster Roll."

#### Page Seventy-Six (Three Columns):

Column 1-3: "Ripples From Up The River./ Reminiscences. The 'Long, Low, Brick School-house' on Market Street."

#### Page Seventy-Seven (Four Columns):

Column 1-4: "Historic Marietta." An Address Delivered On Historical Day of the Marietta Centennial, September 5, By W. U. Hensel." Correspondence of the New Era. Published on 14 September 1912.

#### Page Seventy-Eight (Two Columns):

Column 1: "Hole In The Ground Recalls Early Brewery. Old Vault On Marietta Site Of Thriving Industry." Published 18 February 1919.

Column 2: "The Flood At Marietta." Correspondence of the *Marietta Times*. Published 8 June 1889.

## Page Seventy-Nine (Four Columns):

Column 1-3: "Marietta in its Early Days." by Samuel Evans. Published 23 March 188[6].

Column 4: "The Flood At Marietta." Correspondence of the *Marietta Times*. Published 8 June 1889.

## Page Eighty (Blank):

# Page Eighty-One (Four Columns):

Column 1: "Death of Thomas C. Wiley."

Column 1: "'General' Benjamin F. Larue [Obituary]."

Column 1: "Another Old Donegaller Gone. [Obituary of Mrs. Jane Ferree]." by Samuel Evans. Published 2 December 1878.

Column 1-2: "The Stokes Murder Trial. Important Day – Testimony of Stokes and Josephine Mansfield."

Column 2-4: "Senator Sumner's Eulogy on the late Thaddeus Stevens." Published 21 December 1868.

Column 4: "A Mistake In The Records – As Good as a Romance."

#### Page Eighty-Two (Four Columns):

Column 1-3: "Circumstantial Evidence." Published on 8 July 1872.

Column 3-Continues on Page 83: "Dying Without Making A Will." Published 1 July 1882.

#### Page Eighty-Three (Four Columns):

Continues from Page 83 - Column 1- "Dying Without Making A Will." Published 1 July 1882.

Column 1-3: "The Fast Broken. Tanner Drinking Milk and Eating Watermelon With Eagerness. A Crowd To See Him Do It."

Column 3-Continues on Page 84: "Credit Mobilier." Originally printed in *The Times*.

# Page Eighty-Four(Four Columns):

Continues from Page 83 – Column 3: "Credit Mobilier." Originally printed in *The Times*.

Column 3 – Continues on Page 85: "Lancaster in 1744." Correspondence of the New Era. Published 22 June 1744.

## Page Eighty-Five(Four Columns):

Continues from Page 84 - Column 2: "Lancaster in 1744." Correspondence of the *New Era*. Published 22 June 1744.

Column 2 – Continues on Page 86: "Lancaster in 1744." Correspondence of the *New Era*. Published 29 June 1744.

# Page Eighty-Six (Three Columns):

Continues from Page 85 - Column 3: "Lancaster in 1744." Correspondence of the New Era. Published 29 June 1744.

Page Eighty-Seven (Blank):
Page Eighty-Eight (Blank):
Page Eighty-Nine (Blank):

Page Ninety(Blank):

Page Ninety-One (Blank):

Page Ninety-Two (Blank):

Page Ninety-Three(Blank):

Page Ninety-Four (Blank):

Page Ninety-Five (Blank):

# Page Ninety-Six (One Column):

Column 1: "Noted Lancastrians. The Constitutional Convention. Three Distinguished Members from Lancaster County – Joseph Sherer, Thomas Porter and George Ross- Biography of Gov. Snyder."

## Page Ninety-Seven (Blank):

# Page Ninety-Eight (Four Columns):

Column 1: Obituaries of Charles Frederick Voight and Maggie E. Alexander by G.V.H.

Column 1-3: Obituary of Samuel Lindsay.

Column 3-4: "Death of Levi Pownall."

Column 4: "Death of Rev. N. Dodge."

## Page Ninety-Nine (Four Columns):

Column 1: "Obituary. Sudden Death of Prof. John Hart."

Column 1-4: "Obituary. Death of John J. Cochran. Published 12 May 1879.

Column 4: "Death of Gen. John A. Sutter." Correspondence of the Gazette.

# Page One Hundred (Four Columns):

Column 1: "Charles Coatesworth Pinckney Grosh." by Grantellus. Published 1878.

Column 2: Obituary of William Henry Nagle.

Column 3 – Continues on Page 101: Obituary of Charles Cotesworh Pinckney Grosh. Published 1878.

# Page One Hundred One (Four Columns):

Continues from Page 100 - Column 1: Obituary of Charles Cotesworh Pinckney Grosh, Published 1878.

Column 1: Obituary of Maggie E. Alexander by G.V. H. Published 1875.

Column 1: Obituary of Daniel McCready Geist and B. D. Danner. Published 1877.

Column 2: "The Old Commoner." Correspondence of the Chicago Advance.

Column 2: "Anniversary of Presbyterian Sunday School."

Column 3: Obituary of John Geiger Ingram.

Column 3 – Continues on Page 102: Obituary of Samuel Lindsay. Published 1877.

# Page One Hundred Two (Four Columns):

Continues from Page 102 – Column 1: Obituary of Samuel Lindsay. Published 1877.

Column 1-2: "How To Say Things." An article about Professor J. W. Shoemaker's lecture at the Academy of Music.

Column 2: "General Braddock's Pistol."

Column 3: "Deaths in Marietta During The Past Two Years." Published circa December 1878.

Column 3: "Death of Gen. Ja[me]s L. Reynolds."

Column 4 – Continues on Page 103: "Gone To Rest. Close Of An Active, Useful Life. Death of the Lamented Jacob Stauffer – A Brief Sketch of His Active and Earnest Life – A Vacancy That Cannot be Filled."

# Page One Hundred Three (Four Columns):

Continues on Page 103 – Column 1: "Gone To Rest. Close Of An Active, Useful Life. Death of the Lamented Jacob Stauffer – A Brief Sketch of His Active and Earnest Life – A Vacancy That Cannot be Filled."

Column 2-3: "Reminiscences. The Recollections Of Grantellus. The Late Venerable Betsey Schwalge and the Early Associations Recalled by Her Death – The Conn Family. Marietta as It Was." by S.S.R. Published in 1880.

Column 4 – Continues on Page 104: "In Memoriam. Stated Meeting of the Linnaean. A Deserved Tribute from Dr. Rathvon to His Associate, the Late Jacob Stauffer. The Society Adopt the Sentiments – Other Tributes." Published [March 28, 1880.]

# Page One Hundred Four (Four Columns):

Continues from Page 103 – Column 1: "In Memoriam. Stated Meeting of the Linnaean. A Deserved Tribute from Dr. Rathvon to His Associate, the Late Jacob Stauffer. The Society Adopt the Sentiments – Other Tributes." Published [March 28, 1880.]

Column 1: "Grant Never A Tanner."

Column 2: "Death of Dr. W. D. Reinhardt."

Column 2-3: "Morton McMichael. Death of the Citizen-Journalist." Correspondence of the North American in Mourning. Published [Janu]ary 7, 1879.

Column 3 – Continues on Page 105: "Caleb Cushing's Career. Some Remarkable Anecdotes and Incidents of His Busy Life/ William Cullen Bryant. The Dignity of His Life and Character. George William Curtis's Tribute." Correspondence of the *Boston Herald*.

## Page One Hundred Five (Four Columns):

Continues from Page 104 – Column 1: "Caleb Cushing's Career. Some Remarkable Anecdotes and Incidents of His Busy Life/ William Cullen Bryant. The Dignity of His Life and Character. George William Curtis's Tribute." Correspondence of the *Boston Herald*.

Column 1-3: "Abraham Peters. The Record Of A Good Man's Name."

Column 3- Continues on Page 106: "The Father And Son. Sketch of the Cameron Dynasty." Correspondence of the *Philadelphia Times*.

#### Page One Hundred Six (Four Columns):

Continues from Page 105 – Column 1: "The Father And Son. Sketch of the Cameron Dynasty." Correspondence of the *Philadelphia Times*.

Column 1: "Letters From Oregon. Death and Funeral of Mrs. Shelby – Some Particulars about the Shelby Family." by S. Published 26 April 1879.

Column 2-3: "The Last Sad Rites. Funerals of Gen. John A. Sutter."

Column 3-4: "Death's Harvest. The Double Disaster At Salunga."

Column 4: Obituary of Henry Sheibly. Published circa 1882.

# **Between One Hundred Six and Seven:**

Page from *Ladies' Home Journal*. "A Yearly Rose Upon the Altar" by Clifford Howard. "Gardens For Children" by Charles M. Skinner. Published June 1898.

#### Page One Hundred Seven (Four Columns):

Column 1-2: "Funeral Sermon. Delivered by Rev. Mr. Howie, on the Death of Prof. J. W. Shoemaker."

Column 2-4: "Prof. Haldeman. Death Of The Distinguished Philologist." Published circa 1880.

Column 4: Obituary of Prof. D. S. Burns. Correspondence of the *Harrisburg Patriot*. Published in 1882.

## Page One Hundred Eight (Four Columns):

Column 1-2: "The Late Prof. Haldeman." Published circa. 1880.

Column 2-4: "S. S. Haldeman. His Sudden Death On Friday Last – A Good Man And A Profound Scholar." Published circa. 1880.

Column 4 – Continues on Page 109: "William Cummings. Tribute To One Of Lancaster's Wits. A Well-Known and Remarkable Man at Rest – His Life as Portrayed by an Intimate Friend." by Grantellus.

# Page One Hundred Nine (Four Columns):

Continues from Page 108 - Column 2: "William Cummings. Tribute To One Of Lancaster's Wits. A Well-Known and Remarkable Man at Rest – His Life as Portrayed by an Intimate Friend." by Grantellus.

Column 2-3: Obituary of Mr. Edward A. Sothern. Correspondence to the *Evening Telegraph*.

Column 4 – Continues on Page 110: "'Our Thespian.' A Society Of The Years Gone By. "by Grantellus.

# Page One Hundred Ten (Four Columns):

Continues from Page 109 - Column 1: "' Our Thespian.' A Society Of The Years Gone By. "by Grantellus.

Column 1: "Passing Away. The Survivors of Those Who Were Original Members of the Athenaeum." by R.

Column 2: Obituary of Betsy Swolge.

Column 3: Obituary of Rev. Able Charles Thomas by Aron B. Grosh.

Column 3- Continues on Page 111: "Prof. S. S. Haldeman." Published circa 1881.

## Page One Hundred Eleven (Four Columns):

Continues from Page 110 - Column 2: "Prof. S. S. Haldeman." Published circa 1881.

Column 2-3: Obituary of Dr. Abram P. Garber by I. S. G.

Column 3: "Henry Gold Rogers. Some Additional Facts in His Checkered Career."

Column 3: "At Rest. Sorrowful Close of an Eventful Career."

Column 4: Obituary of David Baker and Owen Hoppie.

Column 4: Obituary of Lydia Hamilton Smith. Thaddeus Stevens' Housekeeper.

## Page One Hundred Twelve (Four Columns):

Column 1: "Our Fallen Braves. The Marked And Unmarked Graves. Where Our Dead Union Soldiers Lie Buried in Our Midst – A Movement to Accept the Government: Proposition to Mark All Graves."

Column 2: "Episcopal Burial Ground."

Column 2: "Prof. Ermentrout's Will."

Column 2-4: "Memorial Address. On the Life of Prof. John S. Ermentrout, by Supt. Sam'l A. Baer."

Column 4: "The Late John Miller." Published [3 November 1883].

#### Page One Hundred Thirteen (Four Columns):

Column 1: Obituary of Hon. J. J. Libhart. Published [7 November 1883].

Column 2-3: "Lucretia Mott Buried."

Column 4: Obituary of Aaron Burton Grosh.

#### Page One Hundred Fourteen (Two Columns):

Column 1-2: "Report on the Death of Professor Montgomery." Published 9 July 1886.

#### Page One Hundred Fifteen (Blank):

Page One Hundred Sixteen (Blank):

Page One Hundred Seventeen (Blank):

Page One Hundred Eighteen (Four Columns):

Column 1-4: "Horace Greeley." Correspondence of *The Weekly Journal*.

Page One Hundred Nineteen (Blank):

Page One Hundred Twenty (Blank):

Page One Hundred Twenty- One (Blank):

Page One Hundred Twenty- Two (Blank):

Page One Hundred Twenty- Three (Blank):

Page One Hundred Twenty- Four (Blank):

Page One Hundred Twenty- Five (Blank):

# Page One Hundred Twenty- Six (Three Columns):

Column 1: "The Disgrace Dilke. Sir Charles Dilke, Retired From Public Life In Dishonor." Published 24 July 1886.

Column 2-3: "The Coming Man In France. General Boulanger, Minister of War." Published 1886.

Column 3: "Thomas R. Cobb. The Representative Who Was Assaulted by a Fellow Legislator."

Column 3 – Continues on Page 127: "James Laird. Who Gives a Fellow-Legislator a Bloody Nose."

# Page One Hundred Twenty- Seven (Four Columns):

Continues from Page 126 - Column 1: "James Laird. Who Gives a Fellow-Legislator a Bloody Nose."

Column 1-2: "A Popular Pastor. The Young Divine Who Ministers To Grace Lutheran Church." Biographical sketch of Rev. C. Elvin Houpt.

Column 3- Resumes on Page 129: "A Temperance Leader. The Only Living Lancastrian Who Was Ever Run For President." Biographical sketch of James Black.

## Page One Hundred Twenty- Seven (Four Columns):

Column 1-4: "Golden Links. Fiftieth Wedding Anniversary. An Unusual Gathering at the Home of David and Margaret Houston, at Bethania. Published 18 March 1881.

Column 4: "A Relic."

## Page One Hundred Twenty- Eight (Four Columns):

Begins on Page 127 – Column 2: "A Temperance Leader. The Only Living Lancastrian Who Was Ever Run For President." Biographical sketch of James Black.

Column 2: "Imprisoned Mr. Gutting. The Man Who IS Just Now Exciting Little Mexico."

Column 2: "Crazy Patchwork./ Reception."

Column 3 – Continues on Page 130: "The Oldest Lawyer. Nearly Sixty Years At The Bar of Lancaster County." Biographical sketch of Hon. Henry G. Long.

# Page One Hundred Thirty-One (One Column):

Continues from Page 129 - Column 1: "The Oldest Lawyer. Nearly Sixty Years At The Bar of Lancaster County." Biographical sketch of Hon. Henry G. Long.

Page One Hundred Thirty-One (Blank):
Page One Hundred Thirty-Two(Blank):
Page One Hundred Thirty-Three (Blank):
Page One Hundred Thirty-Four (Blank):
Page One Hundred Thirty-Five (Blank):
Page One Hundred Thirty-Six (Blank):
Page One Hundred Thirty-Seven (Blank):

Page One Hundred Thirty-Eight (Blank):

Page One Hundred Thirty-Nine (Blank):

Page One Hundred Forty (Blank):

Page One Hundred Forty-One (Blank):

Page One Hundred Forty-Two (Blank):

Page One Hundred Forty-Three (Blank):

Page One Hundred Forty-Four (Blank):

Page One Hundred Forty-Five (Blank):

Page One Hundred Forty-Six (Blank):

Page One Hundred Forty-Seven (Blank):

Page One Hundred Forty-Eight (Blank):

Page One Hundred Forty-Nine (Blank):

# Page One Hundred Fifty (Four Columns):

Column 1: "Words and their Uses." Published 11 December 1870.

Column 1-2: "The Philosophy of Punishment." Correspondence of the *Independent*.

Column 2-3: "A Thrilling Rehearsal." Correspondence of the *Louisville Courier-Journal*.

Column 3- Continues on Page 151: "Colorado Potato Beetle!! To the Farmers and Gardeners of Lancaster County and Elsewhere." by S.S.R. Published 5 July 1872.

# Page One Hundred Fifty-One (Four Columns):

Continues from Page 150- Column 2: "Colorado Potato Beetle!! To the Farmers and Gardeners of Lancaster County and Elsewhere." by S.S.R. Published 5 July 1872.

Column 2: "The Tobacco Evil." by Packard.

Column 3: "The Newspaper in Schools." by M. B. Anderson.

Column 4: "County Commissioner Sammy Foils the Slave Catcher."

# Page One Hundred Fifty-Two (Four Columns):

Column 1-4: "Gathering History. The Rejuvenated County Society Meets Here To-day."

# Page One Hundred Fifty-Three (Four Columns):

Column 1-3: "William Parker. The Hero of the Christiania Riot." Published circa June 1876.

Column 4 – Continues on Page 154: "How They Were Named. Nomenclature of Our Townships."

# Page One Hundred Fifty-Four (Three Columns):

Continues from Page 153 - Column 3: "How They Were Named. Nomenclature of Our Townships."

Page One Hundred Fifty-Five (Blank):

Page One Hundred Fifty-Six (Blank):

Page One Hundred Fifty-Seven (Blank):

Page One Hundred Fifty-Eight (Blank):

Page One Hundred Fifty-Nine (Blank):

Page One Hundred Sixty (Blank):

Page One Hundred Sixty-One (Blank):

Page One Hundred Sixty-Two (Blank):

Page One Hundred Sixty-Three(Blank):

Page One Hundred Sixty-Four (Blank):

Page One Hundred Sixty-Five (Blank):

Page One Hundred Sixty-Six (Blank):

Page One Hundred Sixty-Seven (Blank):

Page One Hundred Sixty-Eight (Blank):

Page One Hundred Sixty-Nine (Blank):

Page One Hundred Seventy (Blank):

Page One Hundred Seventy-One (Blank):

Page One Hundred Seventy-Two (Blank):

Page One Hundred Seventy-Three (Blank):

Page One Hundred Seventy- Four (Blank):

Page One Hundred Seventy-Five (Blank):

Page One Hundred Seventy-Six (Blank):

# **Between One Hundred and Seventy-Six and Seven:**

"President Garfield's Cabinet." Supplement to *Frank Leslie's Illustrated Newspaper*, No. 1330. Images of Garfield's Cabinet.

## Page One Hundred Seventy-Seven (One Column):

Column 1: "The Vote Of Pennsylvania. A Record of Present Interest and Valuable for Future Reference." Correspondence of Chicago Correspondence of Press.

# Page One Hundred Seventy-Eight (Four Columns):

Column 1-4: "The Candidate. General James Abraham Garfield of Ohio."

Column 4- Continues on Page 179: "Chester A. Arthur. Sketch of the Next Vice President. His Early Struggles and Brilliant Success. Arthur as a Champion of the Rights of the Colored Race – His Recent Record – His Official Work."

### **Between One Hundred Seventy-Eight and Nine:**

"Political Goods. Price List of The Unexcelled Fireworks Co." Four pages of goods for sale. Includes images of Presidential Candidates of 1880.

#### Page One Hundred Seventy-Nine (Four Columns):

Continues from Page 178 - Column 2: "Chester A. Arthur. Sketch of the Next Vice President. His Early Struggles and Brilliant Success. Arthur as a Champion of the Rights of the Colored Race – His Recent Record – His Official Work."

Column 2-3: "Origin Of The Dark Horse."

Column 3: "Blaine's Narrow Escape."

Column 3-4: "The [1880] Nominees."

Column 4: "Hancock The Man."

Column 4: Pole Raising in Marietta.

# Page One Hundred Eighty (Four Columns):

Column 1: "The First Ballot in Detail" related to election of Grant.

Column 1-2: "The Present and Previous Contests."

Column 2: "The New County Committee, Elected May 22, 1880."

Column 3: "The Ohio Orphan Boy."

Column 3: "For Ulysses S. Grant."

Column 4: "Ohio's Barefoot Boy."

Column 4: "Senator Blaine."

Column 4: "Of President Hayes."

# Page One Hundred Eighty-One (Three Columns):

Column 1: "Our Candidate. Gen. James Abram Garfield, of Ohio, Republican Nominee for President." Published 9 June 1880.

Column 1: "Rosecrans On Garfield." Correspondence of the San Francisco Call.

Column 2: "Our Standard-Bearer." Correspondence of the *Philadelphia Ledger*, Ind.

Column 3: "Campaign Notes." Correspondence of the *Utica Herald*.

#### Page One Hundred Eighty-Two (Four Columns):

Column 1: "The Nomination A Wise One." Correspondence of the *Boston Journal*.

Column 1-2: "Jere Black and Garfield."

Column 2-3: "The De Golyer Pavement Business."

Column 3: "Complimentary Supper."

Column 3: "The Election Returns."

Column 4 – Continues on Page 183: "American Politics."

# Page One Hundred Eighty-Three (Four Columns):

Continues from Page 182 - Column 3: "'American Politics."

Column 3-4: "Broderick's Assassin." Correspondence of the New York World.

Column 4: "The Oldest Teaching School Master in the State." Correspondence of the *Harrisburg Telegraph*.

Column 4: "Do Bees Sting Fruit?" by C. E. Correspondence of the New Era.

Column 4: "The Congressional Contest."

## Page One Hundred Eighty-Four (Four Columns):

Column 1: "Meade and Hancock." Published 10 July 1880.

Column 2-3: "The Monument. What It Means And What It Teaches. Address of General Garfield at the Dedication of the Soldiers' Monument at Painesville, Ohio, July 3, 1880."

Column 3: "Candidate English. His Enormous Wealth and His Excessive Penuriousness." Correspondence of the *New York Times*.

Column 1-3: Image of James A. Garfield and Chester A. Arthur, eagle with Shield, American flags, star banner, and scroll with each man's name.

Column 4: "Hancock at Sunday School."

Column 4 – Continues on Page 185: "Hancock's Ancestry. A Visit To The Birthplace Of A Presidential Candidate." Correspondence of The Press.

#### **Between One Hundred Eighty-Four and Five:**

Front Side: "The Candidates." Advertisement for electrotypes of candidates from the Election of 1880. "For President./ James A. Garfield/ Winfield Scott Hancock."/ "For Vice-President./ Chester A. Arthur/ William H. English."/ "Garfield and Arthur/ Hancock and English." Created by R. S. Menamin, 517 Minor Street, Philadelphia.

Back Side: Image of Winfield S. Hancock. "Winfield Scott Hancock, of Pennsylvania./ Fine electrotype, blocked on wood, Price, \$2.75; by Mail, \$3.00./ R.S. Menamin,/ 517 Minor Street, Philadelphia."

# Page One Hundred Eighty-Five (Four Columns):

Continues from Page 184 - Column 3: "Hancock's Ancestry. A Visit To The Birthplace Of A Presidential Candidate." Correspondence of *The Press*.

Column 3 – Continues on Page 186: "The Credit Mobiler Business." Published on 20 July 1880.

# Page One Hundred Eighty-Six (Four Columns):

Continues from Page 185 – Column 1: "The Credit Mobiler Business." Published on 20 July 1880.

Column 1-3: "Gen. Cameron's Views/ The Landslide In The West And The Future Of The Canvass/ The Business Interests Afraid of the Demo-/cratic Party With Its Free-Trade/ Theories and Disloyal Record." by F.A.B. Correspondence of *The Press.* 

Column 3 – Continues on Page 187: "Our Martyr President/ James A. Garfield." Published 24 September 1881.

# Page One Hundred Eighty-Seven (Four Columns):

Continues from Page 186– Column 1: "Our Martyr President/ James A. Garfield." Published 24 September 1881.

Column 1: "Garfield/ Under the Capitol Dome/ President Garfield's Remains/ in the Rotunda./ 25,000 Persons View the/ Body./ Thousands Upon Thousands/ Waiting in Line./ Preparations For The Funeral/ Queen Victoria's Floral Tribute." Published circa. 1881.

Column 2-4: "Arthur./ His Induction Into Office./ Chief Justice Waite Admin-/isters the Oath./ Solemn And Impressive Scene./ Distinguished American Soldiers/ and Statesmen Present./ Address Of The New President./ Proclamation for Day of Humili-/ation and Prayer./ Monday Next Selected." Published circa. 1881.

Column 4 – Continues on Page 188: "Garfield's Inaugural Address. Published 12 March 1881.

### Page One Hundred Eighty-Eight (Four Columns):

Continues from Page 187 - Column 4: "Garfield's Inaugural Address. Published 12 March 1881.

Page One Hundred Eighty-Nine (Blank):

Page One Hundred Ninety (Blank):

Page One Hundred Ninety-One (Blank):

Page One Hundred Ninety-Two (Four Columns):

Column 1-2: "The Fourth."

Column 2: "The Gipsy Parliament – A Grand Gathering of Vagabonds." Published 4 March 1872.

Column 3: "The First Garfield Speech. At the Elocution School's Commencement Dr. Bellows speaks for the Chicago Nominee."

Column 4: "The State Election."

# Page One Hundred Ninety-Three (Four Columns):

Column 1: Fourth of July Celebration in which George McCarthy hurt himself in an accident.

Column 1: "Final School Report."

Column 2: "School Report." Published circa 1871.

Column 3: School Report.

Column 3: "School Report." Published circa 10 March 1880.

Column 4: School Report.

# **Page One Hundred Ninety-Four (Four Columns):**

Column 1: "School Report." Published circa 9 May 1885.

Column 1: "School Report." Published circa 18 April 1877.

Column 2: "School Report." Published circa 6 March 1878.

Column 2: "Discrimination in Teachers' Salaries." Argument over wage discrimination between male and female teachers who do the same work.

Column 2: "School Report." Published circa 31 March 1876.

Column 3: "School Report." Published circa 3 October 1876.

Column 3: "Report of Colored School at Marietta." Published circa 3 October 1876.

Column 3: School Report.

Column 4: "School Report." Published circa 4 April 1876.

Column 4: "School Report." Published circa 28 September 1875.

#### Folder 1 (Seven Clippings):

Clipping 1: "A Towering Figure." Biographical infromation on Alexander Lowery and Jacob Grosh.

Clipping 2: "Scotch-Irish Leadership."

Clipping 3: "Portraits" by James J. Metcalfe.

Clipping 4: Information about James Annsley.

Clipping 5: Section of school history by Kirkwood.

Clipping 6: "Damage Done."

Clipping 7: Image of Docotor Willard Bliss. Published 10 July 1881.